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Lesley Donnelly

From: Brock Clerks
Subject: FW: AMO—Frequency Foundry Digital CRM Pilot - Call for Submissions REMINDER

From: AMO Communications <Communicate amo.on.ca>
Sent: Monday, February 3, 2020 6:01 PM
To: Becky Jamieson <bJamieson@townshipofbrock.ca>
Subject: AMO—Frequency Foundry Digital CRM Pilot — Call for Submissions REMINDER

AMO Update not displaying correctly? View the online version
Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe list

An.Asseciazicn of

Municipalities Ontario DIGITAL GOVERN M ENT
February 3, 2020

AMO-Frequency Foundry Digital CRM Pilot for Small Municipalities —
Call for Submissions REMINDER

Dear Members,

Last year, after a competitive procurement process, AMO announced a partnership
with Frequency Foundry, a digital citizen relationship management (CRM) provider to
offer members the benefits of online 3-1-1 technology. In the RFP, AMO required that
the successful partner offer a pilot program to ensure that the technology can be
scalable to municipalities of all sizes in Ontario. In particular, that a digital CRM can be
implemented for small, rural, northern, and/or remote municipalities.

CRM software allows municipalities to manage internal and external relationships and
the data associated with those interactions. Through CRM technology, your residents
can submit 3-1—1 requests, track their case submission from start to completion, and
access other features so that they know their municipality is serving their needs. CRM
technology can also be used to enhance and improve internal administration and
operations across all municipal departments potentially aiding municipalities in finding
efficiencies and cost savings.

AMO and Frequency Foundry want to pilot the Dynamics 365 Signal 3—1—1 solution
with two, small municipalities. One pilot will have a population under 10,000. The other

158/20 Page 2 of 27

ldonnelly
My Stamp



will have a population of 10,000 to 25,000. Pilots will be able to test Frequency 
Foundry’s Signal 3-1—1 solution for three months. 

interested municipalities should answer the following questions in their submissions: 

1. Name of Municipality 

2. What is the population of your municipality? (based on most recent Census) 

3. What is the state of readiness of your municipality? Is your municipality 
prepared to implement a digital CRM solution? Please provide documentation. 
For example, proof of council support (i.e. resolution), letter from CAO stating 
municipality’s readiness, etc. 

4. Implementation costs will be covered by Frequency Foundry but user licenses 
(seats) will require the successful pilot to cover those costs. A small 
municipality should be able to operate the solution for approximately $2,000 per 
month with a minimum of five users. The Ministry of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing modernization funding from last spring could potentially be used 
towards this pilot. Does your municipality have budget dollars for 2020 
allocated towards an initiative such as operating a CRM? 

5. Promoting the success of the pilot will require staff within your municipality to 
participate with AMO and Frequency Foundry in developing a case study (for a 
report, webinars, presentations at events such as the AMO Conference, etc.) 
Does you municipality consent to participate as a case study for promotional 
purposes? 

AMO will also require the pilots to answer a follow up questionnaire at the conclusion 
of the test period as part of AMO’s reporting of the project to the membership. 

Submissions are due Friday, February 14 at 4:30:00pm (EST). Please email your 
submission to Nicholas Ruder, AMO/LAS Research Advisor at nruder@amo.on.ca. 
Questions about the pilot project can also be directed to the same contact. 

Submissions will be reviewed by an AMO committee with support from Frequency 
Foundry. 

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness
of third—party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned. 

Please consider the environment 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario 

200 University Ave. Suite 801 ,Toronto ON Canada M5H 3C6 
5 before printing this. 

Wish to Adjust your AMO Communication Preferences ? Click Here 
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Lesley Donnelly

From: Brock Clerks
Subject: RE: Reminder: Up Sales — Bigger and Better for 2020!

From: Business Advisory Centre Durham <c|ientservices bacd.ca>
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2020 9:55 AM
To: Becky Jamieson <bJamieson@townshipofbrock.ca>
Subject: Reminder: Up Sales - Bigger and Better for 2020!

Egg”? Business Advisory Centre Durham
3000 Garden Street, Suite 200. Whitby ON, L1 R 266
905—668-4949 H bacd.ca || clientservices@bacd.ca

Join us Wednesday March 4, 2020!

U‘ ' Sales
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE — Durham Region, Ontario “flATAl—KS

UP! Sales Talks, a popular learning and networking business series in the
Durham Region, is growing with more speakers in more municipalities!
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Business Advisory Centre Durham Inc | 3000 Garden Street , Suite 200, Whitby, Ontario LlR 266 
Canada 

Unsubscribe bmurrav@townshipofbrock CB 

Update Profile l About Constant Contact 

Sent by clientservices@bacd .ca in collaboration with 

Constant Contact
E 

Try email marketing for free today! 
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Lesley Donnelly

From: Angela McKenna (MGCS) <Angela.McKenna@ontario.ca>
Sent: February 10, 2020 12:14 PM
To: Brock General
Subject: Summer Employment Opportunities — Ontario Public Service

Good morning,

I am contacting you on behalf of the Ontario Public Service to provide information regarding the 2020
Summer Employment Opportunities recruitment initiative. I encourage you to share this information
with students in your community.

The Summer Employment Opportunities (SEO) program provides up to 5,000 students with the
opportunity to gain valuable work experience through supervised summer employment in the Ontario
Public Service.

These positions enable students across the province to gain valuable work experience and develop
skills which are transferable to the labour market. Positions for summer 2020 will be posted on
February 10, 2020 with six different closing dates between February 28 and April 3.

I would appreciate if you would promote these opportunities to your students by:

. Sharing our promotional posters with students and/or youth organizations in your locality
- Following us on social media; Twitter and Facebook at @ONgov

If you require additional information or hard copies of the promotional materials, contact us at
SEO@ontario.ca.

Regards,
Angela McKenna

A/Director, Talent Acquisition Branch
HR Service Delivery Division, Ontario Shared Services
Ministry of Government and Consumer Services
Ontario Public Service

OntarioQ
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From: Cathy ggnrag
To: minister.gmafra@ontario.ca
Cc: “wellingtgn@ofa.on.ca"
Subject: Letter of Support for Bill 156
Date: February 11, 2020 10:00:00 AM
Attachments: 02-1 -2 2 Hon. Ernie Hard m n r Bill 156. df

Mom
Milli-mg
Mileage.

Please see attached a letter of support for proposed legislation, Bil/156:5ecurityfrom Trespass and
Protecting Food Safety Act.

Cathy Conrad

Cathy Conrad
Deputy Clerk, Township of We/l/ngton North
519.848.3620 ext. 4221 I 7490 Sideroad 7 W, PO Box 125, Kemlworth, ON N06 2E0

one
Focused on Building Capacity
This email and any attachedfiles are privileged and may contain confidential information intended onlyfor the person or persons named
above. Any other distribution, reproduction, copying, disclosure, or other dissemination is strictly prohibited. Ifyou have received this
email in error, please notify the sender immediately by reply email and delete the transmission received by you.
Individuals who submit letters and other information to Council should be aware that any personal information contained
within their communications may become part of the public record, may be available to the public through the
Council/Committee Agenda process and may be posted on the Township's website.
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519.848.3620 
1.866.848.3620 519.848.3228 g: 

February 10, 2020 

Hon. Ernie Hardeman Via Email: minister.omafraCcDontarioca 
Minister of Agriculture, Food & Rural Affairs 
77 Grenville Street, 11th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario M58 183 

Dear Minister Hardeman, 

Ontario farms have come under increasing threat from trespassers and activists who illegally 
enter property, barns and buildings, causing significant disruptions to the entire agri-food sector. 
These activists are trespassing under false pretenses to gain entry on to farm properties. They 
have seized private property and threatened the health and safety of Ontario farms, employees, 
livestock and crops. These individuals and organizations are causing health and safety concerns 
and undue stress to Ontario farmers, their families, and their businesses. Once peaceful protests 
have escalated to trespassing, invading, barn break-ins and harassment. These incidents distress 
farmers, their families and employees, and threaten the health of livestock and crops when 
activists breach biosecurity protocols, ultimately putting the entire food system at risk. 

We strongly support the new proposed legislation, Bill 156: Security from Trespass and Protecting 
Food Safety Act. This new legislation is an important way to keep our farm and food supply safe 
for all Ontarians. Bill 156 provides a balanced approach to protecting farms while recognizing a 
citizen‘s right to protest. This new legislation will ensure farm businesses have a legal standing to 
protect their farm, family and employees, livestock, crops and ultimately the entire food system. 
Bill 156: Security from Trespass and Protecting Food Safety Act is good news for Ontario’s agri-
food industry. 

Thank you for this important new legislation. Protection of our Ontario Agriculture should be the 
highest priority. 

Sincerely, 

// 
Dan Ya/ke 
Acting Mayor 

cc: Wellington Federation of Agriculture (via email) 
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Lesley Donnelly

From: Accessibility Services Canada <training@accessibilitycanada.ca>
Sent: February 11, 2020 9:31 AM
To: Brock General
Subject: Public Consultation on Canada's Accessibility Standards

Is this email not displaying correctly?
View it in your browser.

f—"\
ACCESSI Bl L ITY Accessibility

canadian Accessibility ,Followon Twitter

Standards
E Fonrvard to a Friend

+ Get Updates

Accessibility Standards Canada, a public organization
created under the Accessible Canada Act to lead the . 6 , 5
development of federal accessibility standards, is Z
hosting a public meeting on April 6th. This will be the ‘ ;
first annual public meeting where the Board of W
Directors, most of whom are persons with disabilities,

invite Canadians to participate in an open discussion Policy
on how to create a barrier free Canada. Templates

. Customer Service

Standard Policy

. IASR Policy

. Multi—Year Plan

This event is your opportunity to be heard and provide
feedback. Do you have suggestions on how to improve
accessibility standards in Canada and how to better
serve persons with disabilities? Participate in this free
event, either in erson or online.p ORDER
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Learn more about this event and reqisterto participate. 

Interpretation services will be provided. 

Upcoming Webinar 

Accessible Word Documents 101 

When: February 26, 2020 

Register: http://bitly/ZOFNOOI 

Would you like to know how to make accessible Word 

documents? This 1/2—day webinar will take you step by 

step through the process and you will learn: 

. How to prepare simple text content for 

accessibility 

. How to prepare graphical content for 

accessibility 

. Why navigation is important in a document 

. What is reading order and why is it important 

Read the course outline. 

More Webinars 

This Week: Intro to Document Accessibility 

This Week: Accessible PowerPoint Presentation 

March 2: Web Accessibility for Content Manaqers 

March 3: Accessibility Compliance 101 

Eq ual 
Access 

Website Audit 
Get a free quote. 

Document 
Remediation 

Get a free quote. 

Contact Us 

info@accessibilitycanadaca 

1 (866) 918-1934 

AccessibilityCanadaca 

service Anfimals Welcome 

It" mu law. 

About Us 

Accessibility Services 

Canada is the leading 

provider of training and 

consulting services on 

accessibility legislation and 

organizational best 

practices. 
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March 4: Accessible lnDesiqn Layout Best Practices 

March 9: Accessible Video Captioning 

March 11: Accessible lnDesiqn Templates Our Services 

March 16: Social Media — Do ltAccessiblv! 
. AODA 

Learn more about our upcoming webinars 
OnlineTraining 

- Workshops& 

Webinars 

. Website Audits 

. Accessible 

Documents 

. Consulting 

. Event Speaker 

. Project 

Management 

Share this newsletter with your colleagues and network. 
Subscribe to receive accessibility updates and legislative news. 

Copyright © 2020 Accessibility Services Canada, All rights 
reserved. 
Providing information about accessibility updates and news. 
Our mailing address is: 
Accessibility Services Canada 
3rd Floor - 585 Dundas Street East 
Toronto, Ontario M5A 287 

Canada 

Add us to your address book 

unsubscribe from this list | update subscription preferences 
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From the Office of the Clerk
The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward

332 Picton Main Street, Picton, ON KOK 2T0
T: 613.476.2148 x 1021 | F: 613.476.5727

PRINCE EDWARD coun‘rvo ONTARIO clerks@pecounty.on.ca I www.thecounty.ca

February 10, 2020

Please be advised that during the regular meeting of Council on February 4, 2020
the following motion was carried;

RESOLUTION NO. 2020-058

DATE: February 4, 2020

MOVED BY: Councillor Prinzen

SECONDED BY: Councillor Bailey

Council's support for Bill 156, Security from Trespass and Protecting Food
Safety Act (enforcement for safety on family farms)

WHEREAS the Township of Warwick, and many other municipalities have passed
resolutions of support for Bill 156, Security from Trespass and Protecting Food
Safety Act;

AND WHEREAS agriculture is the second largest industry in Ontario,
contributing$13.7 billion annually to Ontario’s GDP and is essential for putting food
on the tables of millions of people here and around the world;

AND WHEREAS in recent months there has been a steady increase in harassment
of farmers and livestock transporters by activists opposed to animal agriculture and
the consumption of animals;

AND WHEREAS maintaining proper biosecurity is essential to ensure the health
and well-being of the animals cared for on these agricultural operations;

AND WHEREAS the recent attacks on farmers homes and businesses have
resulted in no criminal charges laid, leaving farmers feeling unprotected by the
Ontario legal system and afraid for the welfare of themselves, their families, their
employees and the animals they care for;
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76

2., .1 . From the Office of the Clerk 

‘33. ' The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward 

The County 
332 Picton Main Street, Picton, ON KOK 2T0 

T: 613.476.2148 x 1021 | F: 613.476.5727 
PRINCE EDWARD COUNTYOONTARIO clerks@pecounty.on.ca I www.thecounty.ca 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED 

1. THAT the Council for the Corporation of The County of Prince Edward 
requests that Hon. Doug Downey work with MPP’s and agricultural 
leaders to find a way fon/vard to ensure stronger enforcement of 
existing laws - or new legislation — to ensure the safety of Ontario’s 
farm families, employees and animals; 

2. AND THAT this resolution be circulated to Hon. Doug Downey, 
Attorney General of Ontario; Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; Hon. 
Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General and Hon. Ernie Hardeman, Minister of 
Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs; AMO; and ROMA. 

Mac 
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breathe it in.

Township of Brock lnteroffice Memorandum

To: Council Members

From: Paul Lagrandeur

Subject: Monthly Project Updates

Date: Tuesday, February 4, 2020

r'y/i BZO15-PW—26 BZO19-PW—15 BZO19—PW—16 BZO19—PW—17

May 2020

Township of Brock Township of Brock Township of Brock Township of Brock
Bridge 20 — Brock-Thorah . . . . Bridge No. 34, ConcessionTownline East, Conc.1 Bridge 40, Sideroad 17A Bridge 22, Concession 2 (T) 2(B), East of Sideroad 18

Bridge Replacement Bridge Rehabilitation Bridge Rehabilitation Bridge Rehabilitation

Road Closed Road Closure Required Road Closure Required Road Closure Required
Summer 2020 Summer 2020 Summer 2020

If this document is required in an alternate format upon request.
Please contact the Clerk’s Department at 705-432-2355.
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ro'ect a . enc number: D2019-PW—27 D2019-PW—39 BZO19-PW-07 
Region of Durham Region of Durham Township of Brock 
Lake Ridge Rd and RR13 
Intersection 

Lake Ridge Rd and RR12 
Intersection 

Sdrd 17. Beaverton 

Traffic Signals Roundabout Construction New addition to Works 
Yard 

ane restrictions? Lane Restrictions will be Road Closure on south N/A 
required side of RR12. 

xpected completed All Lanes open All Lanes open May 2020 

End of Memorandum 

Respectfully submitted, 

'F’aul’Lagéndeur 
Director of Public Works 

If this document is required in an alternate format upon request. 
Please contact the Clerk’s Department at 705-432-2355. 
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Lesley Donnelly

From: FCM Communiqué <communique@fcm.ca>
Sent: Monday, February 10, 2020 2:11 PM
To: Brock General
Subject: FCM Voice: Mayors make a splash in nation's capital | Budget 2020: taking your

priorities to Parliament | more

View email in br

FCM NEWS | February 10,2020 ’ f in II

FCMVOICE
Canada’s voice of local government
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Mayors make a splash in nation’s capital 

FCM’S Big City Mayors Caucus met in Ottawa last Thursday to promote municipal priorities for the 
upcoming federal budget. Throughout the day, they hosted the Prime Minister, Deputy Prime Minister, 
and ministers responsible for finance, infrastructure and housing. When it comes to achieving federal 
objectives, from economic growth to climate action, the mayors were clear: municipalities deliver, in 
ways that improve people’s lives. 

Then on Friday, several mayors crossed the river to Gatineau, Quebec, for the third national gathering of 
FCM’S The Urban Project. This time, they sat down with thought—leaders from industry, academia, civil 
society, and the public sector to explore solutions to a pressing quality-of—life and environmental 
challenge: urban mobility. 

From short-term priorities to long-term vision, BCMC mayors are driving national conversations toward 
empowering cities and communities of all sizes. 

El LEARN MORE: BCMC NEWS RELEASE I URBAN PROJECT NEWS RELEASE 

Budget 2020: taking your priorities to Parliament 

FCM’s Carole Saab appeared before the House of Commons Finance Committee last week to show how 

Budget 2020 can deliver for Canadians, by empowering local leaders. We previewed key recommendations— 
from strengthening the Gas Tax Fund to expanding the National Housing Strategy to delivering climate actio 

in ways that build better lives. 

In Carole’s words : ”Local leaders are problem solvers. Rural and urban, east and west, we are united in our 
resolve to get things done.” Stay tuned for FCM’s full pre-budget submission in the coming weeks. 

E WATCH FCM'S TESTIMONY TO THE FINANCE COMMITTEE 

GMF Council is seeking one elected municipal official 

The Federation of Canadian Municipalities is seeking an elected municipal official for the Green Municipal 
Fund (GMF) Council. The deadline for applications is midnight on Friday, February 28, 2020. 

The council is comprised of 15 members who provide strategic leadership and share their professional 
knowledge and expertise to advance the Fund. Council membership is an opportunity to make a valuable an 
long-lasting contribution to the environment, the broader community, and to future generations of Canada. 

2 
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E] APPLY TODAY 

Western Economic Solutions Taskforce meets in Leduc, AB 

FCM’s Western Economic Solutions Taskforce (WEST) is holding a full-day summit today in Leduc, Alberta, tc 
explore solutions to the economic uncertainty facing western communities. WEST members will meet with E 
delegation of senior federal Officials—including Deputy Prime Minister Chrystia Freeland. The summit is an 
opportunity to bring forward concrete recommendations to support struggling communities, and to bring 
western municipal voices to the federal table. 

El FIND OUT MORE 

FCM seeks person from broader public for GMF Council 

The Federation of Canadian Municipalities is seeking one individual from the broader public for the Green 
Municipal Fund (GMF) Council. The deadline for applications is Friday, February 28, 2020. Decisions will be 
made no later than the end of April 2020. 

The council is comprised of 15 members who provide strategic leadership and share their professional 
knowledge and expertise to advance the Fund. Council membership is an opportunity to make a valuable an 
long-lasting contribution to the environment, the broader community, and to future generations Of Canada. 

We hope you can help us by sharing the following information within your networks. All interested parties 
can submit an expression of interest form. 

[3 LEARN MORE 

Reminder: register for our webinar series on municipal sustainability 

How are cities and communities of all sizes tackling their environmental challenges? Find out with our 
upcoming five-part webinar series examining trends and best practices in municipal energy, waste, water, 
transportation and land use initiatives. Beginning Thursday, February 20, you’ll hear from municipal 
champions who have successfully launched sustainability projects, and from Green Municipal Fund advisors 

on how we can bring your projects to life. 

E] REGISTER TODAY 

FCM TW EETS 9 
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Feb 7: Municipal leaders and city Feb 6: Our Big City Mayors’ Caucus Feb 4: ”Whether it’s tackling 
building practitioners gather for meets with key ministers to economic uncertainty or fighting 
#theUrbanProject to tackle one of address budget 2020 opportunities climate change, local leaders are 
the most pressing quality—of—Iife & that can build better lives for problem solvers. These are the 
environmental challenges: urban Canadians. Stay tuned govts closest to daily life.” 
mobility. #CDNmuni #transit on #CDNmuni @CaroleSaab 
#innovation #BuildingBetterLives #BuildingBetterLives #CDNmuni 

#YourBudget 

E MORE 

This newsletter was sent to 
FEDERATION FEDERATION brock@townshipofbrock.ca.OF CANADIAN CANADIENNE'DES 
MUNlClPALITlES MUNICIPALITES To opt-out, follow this link: Unsubscribe 

24 Clarence Street T. 613—241-5221 Privacy Policy 

Ottawa, Ontario KlN 5P3 F. 613-241-7440 View email in your browser 

fcm.ca 
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Municipality of Chatham—Kent
Corporate Services

' Municipal Governance
Ch8%hammKent 315 King Street West, PO. Box 640

Chatham ON N7M 5K8
{Elbow wfifib, Show to 513mm Tel: 519.360.1998 Fax: 519.436.3237

Toll Free: 1.800.714.7497

February 11, 2020

The Honourable Ernie Hardeman,
Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs
77 Grenville Street, 11‘'1 Floor
Toronto ON M58 1B3

Re: Resolution Regarding Bill 156

Please be advised the Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent at its regular meeting held
on February 10, 2020 passed the following resolution:

Whereas Bill 156: Security from Trespass and Protecting Food Safety Act is new legislation that
is an important way to keep farms and food supply safe for all Ontarians,

And Whereas Bill 156 provides a balanced approach to protecting farms while recognizing a
citizen’s right to protest;

And Whereas Bill 156 will ensure farm businesses have a legal standing to protect their farm,
family and employees, livestock, crops and ultimately the entire food system;

Therefore be it resolved that the Municipality of Chatham-Kent support the new proposed
legislation, Bill 156: Security from Trespass and Protecting Food Safety Act by circulating a
letter of support to Ontario municipalities and the Minister of Agriculture, Food & Rural Affairs,
the Honourable Ernie Hardeman.

if you have any questions or comments, please contact Judy Smith at ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca

Sincerely,

Smit
Director Municipal Governance
Clerk /Freedom of information Coordinator

C Ontario Municipalities
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Municipality of Chatham—Kent
Corporate Services

" ‘ Municipal Governance
" Cha?h&m'KeHE 315 King Street West, v.0. Box 640

Chatham ON N7M 5K8
mew (EMMA, 513101460 Show Tel: 519.360.1998 Fax: 519.436.3237

Toll Free: 1.800.714.7497

February 11, 2020

The Honourable Jeff Yurek
Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks
College Park 5th Floor, 777 Bay Street
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3

Re: Resolution to Support Role of Conservation Authorities

Please be advised the Council of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent at its regular meeting held
on February 10, 2020 passed the following resolution:

Whereas the Lower Thames Valley Conservation Authority and the St. Clair Region
Conservation Authority and other Conservation Authorities have been protecting people and
conserving and restoring watersheds with local communities for over 50 years, and

Whereas municipalities must work together to ensure resilient and healthy watersheds for
residents, and

Whereas Conservation Authorities will be important partners in concrete and cost-effective
initiatives to address the climate change,

Therefore be it Resolved: That the Municipality of Chatham-Kent supports the important role
Conservation Authorities provide to local communities in delivering watershed management
programs.

And that the Municipality of Chatham-Kent circulate that support to municipalities, conservation
authorities and the Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks in Ontario.

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Judy Smith at ckclerk@chatham-ketn.ca

Sincerely,

Direc or Mu icipal Governance
Clerk /Freedom of information Coordinator

C Ontario Municipalities, LTVCA, SCRCA

171/20 
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From the Office of the Clerk
The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward

332 Picton Main Street, Picton, ON KOK 2T0
TheCounty T: 613.476.2148 x 1021 | F: 613.476.5727

PRlNCE EDWARD COUNTY. ONTARiO clerks@pecounty.on.ca I www.thecounty.ca

February 10, 2020

Please be advised that during the regular meeting of Council on February 4, 2020
the following motion was carried;

RESOLUTION NO. 2020-057

DATE: February 4, 2020

MOVED BY: Councillor Nieman

SECONDED BY: Councillor Margetson

Council's support for lobbying the Federal Government to review the
regulations related to consumer packaging on single-use wipes

WHEREAS many municipalities in Ontario have endorsed a similar resolution urging
the Federal Government to review the regulations related to consumer packaging on
single-use wipes to remove the word flushable;

AND WHEREAS single-use wipes are a $6—billion industry and growing, and are
now being advertised as the clean alternative to toilet paper and are safe to flush;

AND WHEREAS there is no one standard for what the word “flushable” means;

AND WHEREAS single-use wipes may in fact not be safe to flush as they are
buoyant; are not biodegradable; and, are unable to break down into small pieces
quickly;

AND WHEREAS single-use wipes may accumulate in the sewer system and
eventually clog the sanitary sewer system costing municipalities hundreds of millions
of dollars in additional repairs and maintenance costs each year to municipal sewer
systems across the country;

AND WHEREAS there is a lack of public awareness of the impact caused by non-
flushable wipes being flushed down toilets and consumer education and outreach
could play a large part in reducing the impact;
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From the Office of the Clerk 

The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward 

The County 
332 Picton Main Street, Picton, ON KOK 2T0 

T: 613.476.2148 x1021 1 F: 613.476.5727 
prance EDWARD couNTva ammo clerks@pecounty.on.ca [ www.thecounty.ca 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED 

1. THAT the Corporation of the County of Prince Edward requests that 
the Federal Government to review regulations related to consumer 
packaging on single—use wipes to remove the word flushable; 

2. AND THAT this resolution be fonNarded to the Right Honourable Prime 
Minister of Canada; the Honourable Premier of Ontario; the Minister of 
the Environment, Conservation and Parks; the Minister of Municipal 
Affairs and Housing; and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario. 
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CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH GLENGARRY
MOVED BY Sam Mpg/1W RESOLUTION No Z3, gozo

SECONDED BY NW A?" AMI/(j. DATE February 3, 2020

WHEREAS the Township Of South Glengarry has a strong agricultural tradition and
continues to play an important role in Ontario’s agri—food sector.

AND WHEREAS the Township of South Glengarry recognizes the importance Of the
safety of those working in the agri-food sector and the need to protect the safety of our
food chain.

AND WHEREAS in December 2019, the Ontario government introduced legislation in
Bill 156 —— Security from Trespass and Protecting Food Safety Act, 2019 which will
ensure farm businesses have a legal standing to protect their farm, family and
employees, livestock, crops and ultimately the entire food supply.

AND WHEREAS the Council of the Township of South Glengarry appreciates the effort
being made by the Ontario government to protect those working in the agri-food sector.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Township of South
Glengarry strongly supports Bill 156 and urges all members of the Legislative Assembly
of Ontario to pass this legislation to protect all Ontario farm families and food
processors.

AND FURTHER that this motion be forwarded to the Honourable Doug Ford, premier Of
Ontario, the Honourable Ernie Hardman, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs
and all Ontario municipalities for their consideration.

WED a DEFEATED I: POST

Air/1 OWNUVA JrV/ILZL
Mayor Frank Prev‘ost

Recorded Vote: Yes NO

Mayor Prevost
Deputy Mayor Warden
Councillor Lang
Councillor Jaworski
Councillor McDoriell
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From the Office of the Clerk
The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward

332 Picton Main Street, Picton, ON KOK 2T0
TheCounty T: 613.476.2148 X1021 1 F: 613.476.5727

PRlNCE EDWARD coum’vw ONTARiO Clerks@pecounty.on.ca I www.thecounty.ca

February 10, 2020

Please be advised that during the regular meeting of the Committee of the Whole on
January 9, 2020 the following motion was carried;

RESOLUTION NO. CW-013 -2020

DATE: January 9, 2020

MOVED BY: Councillor Roberts

SECONDED BY: Councillor St-Jean

Council's support for Quinte Conservation Authority

WHEREAS the Municipality of Prince Edward County is a member of the Quinte
Conservation Authority (QCA) and is represented on their Board of Directors; and

WHEREAS the QCA is a community-based environmental protection agency that
serves 18 municipalities in the watersheds of the Moira, Napanee and Salmon
Rivers and Prince Edward County with programs and services focused on a
sustainable ecosystem where people and nature live in harmony, and

WHEREAS the QCA provides the Municipality of Prince Edward County and its
residents with valuable contributions to recreation, education, water quality,
reduction of vegetation loss and soil erosion, preservation of species at risk, as well
as protecting life and property through a variety of measures, and

WHEREAS the QCA has a flood management program employing a watershed—
based approach that forecasts flooding, issues flood warnings, monitors stream flow,
regulates development activities in flood-plains, educates the public about flooding
and protects natural cover that helps reduce the impacts of flooding; and

WHEREAS the Municipality of Prince Edward County has experienced disastrous
and unprecedented flooding in both 2017 and 2019, with indications that these
inundations may constitute the new normal; and
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The Corporation of the County of Prince Edward 

332 Picton Main Street, Picton, ON KOK 2T0 
TheCounty T: 613.476.2148 x 1021 | F: 613.476.5727 

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY‘DONTARIO clerks@pecounty.on.ca I www.thecounty.ca 

WHEREAS the Ontario provincial government has announced a 50% cut to their 
$7.4 million Natural Hazards Transfer Payment Grant (Section 39) to Ontario 
conservation authorities (including QCA) that includes flood and erosion control 
infrastructure, flood forecasting and warning, watershed planning projects and 
technical studies, etc., an impact that will be immediately and particularly felt in 
smaller and more rural areas such as the Municipality of Prince Edward County; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED 

1. THAT the Municipality of Prince Edward County supports the 
continuation of the programs and services of the Quinte Conservation 
Authority; and 

2. THAT this resolution be fonNarded to the Minister of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks, Premier Doug Ford, the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), Todd Smith MPP, the QCA and all 
Ontario municipalities. 

r 
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